
Instructions for priests and seminarians attending 

the Colloquium 
 

 

Dear Fathers and seminarians welcome to Colloquium XXII. We are so happy to 

have you with us. Here are some practical points for your preparations. 

 

1. We don’t have the staff to be able to arrange for private Masses. You are 

welcome to concelebrate on Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday and Sunday. The 

Extraordinary Form will be said on Wednesday and Friday where there is no 

concelebration.  On the days that the EF is scheduled we will announce a 

time when the priests, who wish, can concelebrate at another Mass. You 

would also be able to concelebrate at the regular Cathedral Mass each day.  

            - If you do not wish to concelebrate, you may bring a Mass kit with you to       

              say Mass privately in your room.  

 

2. Each Priest will need to submit a document of suitability (Celebret) from his 

Diocese. You may use the form from your own Diocese or Religious Order. 

The document must have the raised seal of your Diocese or Religious Order 

on it.   

 

IMPORTANT:  PLEASE MAIL DOCUMENT BEFORE JUNE 1 TO -   

CMAA  PROGRAMS.  ATTN:  SUITABILITY.   166 NORTH GAY ST. 

#19; AUBURN, AL  36830 

 

3. To concelebrate you will need an alb and the proper color stole. If you are 

going to attend the Masses in choir, for both the EF and the OF, you will 

need cassock and surplice, stole for communion, and if at all possible the 

biretta, or hood for religious (the biretta is highly preferred but optional). 

 

4. Seminarians WE NEED SERVERS FOR THE MASSES. Please bring   
           your cassock and surplice. If you do not serve Mass, you are invited to                  

           attend all Masses in choir dress; cassock, surplice and biretta (optional). 

  
5. The Masses are as follows: 

Tuesday, June 26, 5:15PM – OF English – Votive Mass of St John the 

Baptist – RED 

           Wednesday, June 27, 5:15PM – EF – Missa Cantata - Requiem – BLACK  

           Thursday, June 28, 5:15PM – OF – St Iranaeus – Bishop and Martyr - RED 

           Friday, June 29, 5:15PM – EF – Solemn Mass of Sts. Peter and Paul - RED 

           Saturday, June 30, 11:00AM – OF Latin – Votive of the BVM – WHITE 

           Sunday, July 1, 11:00AM – OF Latin/English – 13
th

 Sunday of the Year –  

           GREEN 

          

            - the colors you will need are Red, Black, White and Green 

 

6. Priests are expected to wear the Roman Collar to the classes, the practices, 

the Masses and other religious services. At other times you can do whatever 

you want. For both priests and seminarians, if you wish to wear the 

cassock, you may do so at any time.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

7. We will need your help to make confessions available. A sign up sheet will 

be made available at the beginning of the Colloquium. 

 

8. If you are attending my class on the chants of the Mass, please bring along a  

new OF Missal. We will use it in class. 

 

 

 

Looking forward to your participation in Colloquium XXII, 

Rev. Robert C. Pasley, KCHS 

Chaplain, Church Music Association of America 

 

 

 

 


